
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome & Announcements 

Introit “I Lay My Sins on Jesus” – Daniel Johnson 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship SPC Choir 
“I Lay My Sins on Jesus” 

Invocation 

Hymn of Praise NAH 25 
“Immortal Invisible God Only Wise” 

Tithes & Offerings 

Family Prayer Arnoud van den Broek 

Scripture Reading Volker Herkner 
2 Corinthians 5:11 - 6:2 

Special Item SPC Choir 
“Bread & Wine of Life / As the Deer” 

Sermon Pastor Lorraine Fontaine 
“The Promise of Reconciliation” 

Hymn NAH 413 (verses 1-3) 
“Just as I Am” 

Ordinance of Humility 
& Children’s Story Aarinola Ayo-Ipaye 

& Meditation and Praise in Song Medwin Calvert 
“Blessed Assurance” 

“Sweet Hour of Prayer” 
“It is Well with My Soul” 

Hymn NAH 413 (verses 4-6) 
“Just as I Am” 

Celebration of the Lord’s Supper 
SPC Choir “Behold the Lamb” 

Good Samaritan Offering 

Hymn of Commitment NAH 696 
“Redeemed How I Love to Proclaim It” 

Benediction 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Postlude 

Sunset Times 
Today: 9:15pm       Next Friday: 9:09pm (Watford) 

 

 
 

Treasury Department Announcements: 

Monthly Offering Summary Jun-18 Jun-19* % 

Church Budget offerings 7,108 7,813 +9.9% 

Development Fund offerings 16,869 16,799 -0.4% 

Departmental offerings 1,601 3,893 +143.1% 

Total Offerings 25,578 28,506 +11.4% 

* Figures include estimates to be received via SEC Trust Account 
 
 
Offerings by Bank Transfer. For church budget offerings: 
Stanborough Park Church, 60-00-08, 40650561. For other 
offerings or to confirm Gift Aid, please email the treasury 
department: treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Offerings by Text Giving. Text SDA STANPARK: to 70500 to give £5 
per week; to 70300 to give £3 per week; to 70100 to give £1 per 
week. Text STOP to the same number to stop weekly donations. 

 
 
 
 
 

Contacts 
Pastor Llewellyn Edwards 

ledwards@secadventist.org.uk / 07460 734 560 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

 Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 6pm 
(additional info or modifications will NOT be possible after 6pm) 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 

 

 

13 July 2019 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

For the bread of God is the bread 
that comes down from heaven 

and gives life to the world. 

John 6:33 (NIV) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
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Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome 

Hymn NAH 322 
“Oh Day of Rest and Gladness” 

Opening Prayer Brian Davison 

Local Missions News Lynette Allcock & Vanesa Pizzuto 

Musical Item 

Lesson Study “Blueprint for a Better World” 

Missions Offering 

Hymn NAH 291 
“Now to Heaven” 

Closing Prayer 

PRAYER REQUESTS & THANKS 
Please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com 

if you would like to privately share your prayer requests 
with the Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team. 

The flowers TODAY are given to celebrate the golden wedding 
anniversary of Jude and Maritza Sabatier. They have been a 
steady presence together in the lives of many and especially 
those of their children and grandchildren. May God continue to 
bless and guide them for many years to come. From Daniel & 
Diana, Natalie & Ben, and the five children. 

Family Ministries Prayer Basket will be presented to Mira’s family. 
We invite the church family to pray for Ivan, Mira, Belicia and 
Gaia. Their prayer requests are that the Lord will bless them with 
the Holy Spirit to dwell in them and guide them; for health; may 
the Holy Spirit dwell in us all and guide us to make the right 
decisions; and for Ivan. “Be anxious for nothing, but in everything 
by prayer and supplication, with thanksgiving, let you requests 
be made known to God” Philippians 4:6 NKJV. 

The Renard family would like to extend their gratitude to the 
church family for their prayers and support during their time of 
bereavement. 

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Church Clerk Absence Pat Swan will be away on holiday from 
16th July until 9th August. There may be a slight delay in 
responding to emails. 

Redacted Board Minutes These are available today in the glass 
display case in the Concourse for those who wish to view them. 
This is in response to a request made at the Business Meeting for 
the availability of information on Board decisions. 

Special Needs Camp Please keep the parking bay opposite the 
kitchen free from mid-afternoon today. The coach for Special 
Needs Camp will arrive sometime during the afternoon and will 
need to park there before departure on Sunday morning. 

Memorial Service for Adina Farrant at 3pm on 21st July at 
Stanborough Park Church. All are invited for tea and 
refreshments after the service. 

A baby girl named Viola Rose was born to Sarah and Dean 
Tomlinson on 4th July. This is Edward Hammond’s 6th great-
grandchild (and 3rd great-granddaughter). 

Families in Need are doing a second appeal to collect school 
supplies. We still have 250 school backpacks to fill. Please share 
your blessings so others can be blessed as well. We will collect 
until 20th July inclusive. For more information, please contact 
Elena on 07511 368 893. Thank you! 

Pathfinders Glass Painting Badge Calling artists who would like to 
help us coach the pathfinders to produce artistic glass paintings. 
We are also accepting glass paint donations, mirrors and brushes 

The Williams Hall is available most weeks for after-church 
potlucks. At the business meeting we were encouraged to 
strengthen the bonds between us. Lunch is a great opportunity 
to invite new friends and some we don’t know so well to share 
food and fellowship. If you would like to book a date, please 
contact Alix via email stanboroughcentre@gmail.com or Rob 
the centre manager. 

Welfare Department is always in need of non-perishable food 
such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta and 
pasta sauce. We are also in need of single and double duvets 
plus pillows. 

PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

Women in Prayer TODAY after the church service from 12.45pm. 
All ladies are welcome to join with us to praise God. A light lunch 
will be served after the prayers. 

“How and Why Small/House Groups?” This programme on how 
to start small groups was scheduled for TODAY but has been 
postponed until later this year! 

Women’s Ministry Meeting TODAY at 3pm in the Oak Room. 
“How to be the Centre of your World without being selfish?”. 

Singing Group TODAY at 3.30pm will be going to Fairway Home, 
10 Highland, Green Lane, S. Oxhey, WD19 4LX. 

My Favourite Hymn TODAY at 7.30pm. All your favourite hymns 
to sing accompanied by the SPCM orchestra. Come and enjoy 
this moment of praise. 

 

“How to easily design a poster/flyer to promote your ministry 
event?” TOMORROW from 10.30 - 12 noon. The communications 
department is offering free training for the church leaders. Bring 
your own laptop to the event. To book your space, please email 
jef@stanboroughpark.org 

Senior Club on Monday 15th July from 2-4pm for the end of 
season Afternoon Tea. Now fully booked. This is the last meeting 
before the summer break. It will resume on the 2nd September. 

Choir Rehearsals on Mondays from 7.30pm. For more 
information, please email beatricenad@gmail.com 

Tuesday Bible Study Group is on holiday. We restart the 30th July. 

Creative Craft Group on Wednesdays from 1-3pm in the Maple 
Room. Join our friendly knitting group for a chat and a cup of 
tea. Contact Jenny for more information. 

Prayer Meeting on Wednesdays from 7-8pm in the Sanctuary. Be 
encouraged as the student missionaries inspire us from the Word. 
Bring your prayer requests as we sing, pray & give thanks. 

Community Day on Saturday 20th July. Please join us for the One 
Vision Community Day where we can interact with local 
charities and groups. Our guest speakers include Sarah Beazley 
(High Sheriff of Hertfordshire), Peter Taylor (elected Mayor of 
Watford) and Bob Jones (CEO of Watford and Three Rivers Trust). 
Please support this community project. For further information, 
please contact Enoch or Massimo: ovp@stanboroughpark.org 

Men’s Cycling on Sunday 21st July. Meet at the back of 
Stanborough Park church at 9.30am for a prompt start at 10am. 
Please remember to bring your helmet and water bottle. This 
month we will be cycling off road – weather permitting. All 
abilities welcome. 

Picnic on the Park on Saturday 27th July after the services. Bring 
your food and chairs and join this church picnic. The Cedar-
Sycamore room will be available for indoor lunches in case of 
wet weather. 


